
Summer Fair

Thank you to all of our families who attended the Summer Fair 
last Friday. I am delighted to confirm that the event raised £2897!

Every penny of this will be spent on enriching the curriculum and 
life at our school for our pupils.

A massive thank you to the Parent Teacher Association, to the 
parent and carer volunteers and staff who helped to plan this 
event and ensure that it was a huge success. Thank you all very, 
very much!

Message from Headteacher

14th June
Newsletter

We were so lucky to have the inspirational gymnast and Dancing on Ice champion),  Beth
Tweddle MBE in school earlier this week. She spoke to us about the benefits of keeping fit and
having a healthy diet. She also spoke about the hard work and dedication it took to become an
Olympic medalist and World Champion in her sport. These are traits that we promote in our
school. 

At the end of the assembly, she took time to talk to Beau our own fantastic gymnast. 



Jewellery

I have seen an increase in jewellery over the last week or so.

Children should not come to school wearing necklaces, bracelets or rings.

One pair of small stud earrings and a watch may be worn for school. Watches should be simple
and should not be able to take photographs, video or audio recording for safeguarding reasons.

Please support us by ensuring that your child leaves any other jewellery at home. This is
particularly important over coming weeks as we have a variety of sports events and activities
coming up.

Sports Days Dates

Families are very welcome
to join us to cheer the
children along. 

Please enter school via the
Sports Field gates, not the
School Office.

Uniform Union Donations

If you have any uniform which you could donate at the end of term, this would be gratefully
received. We accept any size or style of uniform, including summer dresses, shorts, PE kit, shoes
and trainers.

We are always glad to receive donations of items for older year groups so if your child is leaving
at the end of this term, please consider donating items of their uniform which are still in good
condition. This can be dropped off via the school office. During the summer holidays, it may be
given to us via HETTY or left in a sealed bag at the front door of school.

Book Amnesty

As we get close to the end of the school year, please may I ask families to check if your child has
any books belonging to us at home. This is particularly important if they are in Year six and/or
leaving us at the end of this term.

School budgets are getting increasingly tight and we do not have unlimited money to buy books.
Please have a look and send back anything you find. Books can be returned via the school office

Gates will open at 1.45pm for a 2pm start. Sports Days will finish at approximately 3pm.



Sports News

On 24th June, we will be visited by Michael Churn,
a Paralympic Sprinter who has won multiple
national, European and World medals over the
last few years. Michael has Cerebal Palsy which
affects his right side and he was inspired to take
up athletics by his father who was a club runner. 

Michael will be joining us to run a whole school
fun fitness circuit, in which we are asking families
to sponsor children to help support children’s
physical activities and inspire the next generation
of Great British athletes! All children are to come
to school in their PE Kit wearing sunscreen and
have a bottle of water on this day.

Earlier this week we held an assembly to let all
the children know what we have planned and
they will have brought home a Sponsorship
Form. If you are able to sponsor your child,
please fill in your child’s form and pop your
donation in a sealed envelope. Please ensure
that your child’s name and class are written
clearly on the envelope and drop them in to the
School Office before 26th June.

Parents and Carers will be aware that we hired a swimming
pool recently for three weeks, to provide swimming tuition
and water confidence sessions for every child in our school
family. 

We would like collect some parental feedback regarding
this activity. Any parental feedback or comments provided
will be used to support evaluation of the impact of the
success of the pool hire. This will enable us to plan for
similar activities in the future.

In addition, your feedback may be shared with external
agencies, such as the local School Sports Partnership, in our
application for the gold and platinum levels of the School
Sports Award and with inspection agencies such as OFSTED
when they visit to assess the work of our school. If you are
able to spare a few minutes to complete a very short
survey, please do this via the Surveys tab on School Spider.
The link will be available until Friday 5th July.



If you would like to
have your own stall,
please contact theSchool Office!



It is so good to see how many of you are making your way to school on foot, or on bikes and
scooters for the Walk to School Challenge and especially great to see those who have had a go
at park and stride - parking further away from school and walking 10 minutes into school! 

We are hoping that you are feeling the benefits of the fresh air and that we see the reduced
congestion around school. For those of you who are not able to do park and stride or walk to
school, the organisers have advised us that if your child walks home from school, or you do park
and stride at home time, this can be counted instead - just make sure your child knows that they
will be doing this at home time and they can report that instead. 

High School Open Days for Year 5 Pupils
We have been notified by several High Schools of some Open Mornings for Year 5 pupils:

Bishops Bluecoat High School - 3rd July (9am)
Upton by Chester High School - 5th July (9am)
Catholic High School - 24th June (3.30pm)

If your child is attending any of these sessions, please let the School Office know.



Lunch Changes

Times Tables Rockstar Champions

The exciting TTRockstars competition
continues!

This week's winners are:

Please note that on Thursday 4th July, our school hall will be used as a Polling Station for the
General Election. This means that our children will eat their lunches in their classrooms, so our
Catering Team will only be able to provide sandwich bags for those who order a school dinner. No
hot meals will be available on this day.

Midsummer Watch Parade

We are very excited that we have been invited to participate in the  
spectacular Midsummer Watch Parade in Chester City Centre on
Saturday 22nd & Sunday 23rd June! 

Want to join in the

fun? Sign up on

the School Spider

survey 

To prepare the displays and props for the parade, children from Year 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6 are invited to
sign up to participate in art workshops on Tuesday next week before the parade, with the local
artist, Lucy Jones.  The School Permission Survey closes on Sunday.

Children are invited to sign up for the workshops, provided that they commit to attending the
parade with their parents or carers on both parade days, Saturday 22nd & Sunday 23rd June

If you are unable to take your child to Chester to participate in the parades, please do not sign
them up for the art workshop, as they will carry the items they make in both parades. 

The workshops are restricted to thirty pupils so please sign up quickly to avoid disappointment.
Please visit the Midsummer Watch website for videos and photos of previous year’s parades, 
www.midsummerwatch.co.uk

Please contact school if you have any questions or require any additional information. 

Individual winners:Thinura WFawaz KArjun S 

Most active
this week:

4K

Most coins
this week: 

6R 



ATTENDANCEATTENDANCEATTENDANCEMATTERS!MATTERS!MATTERS!



Musical Performance 

Thursday
23rd May 

Thursday
20th June 

Thursday
18th July 

Lift Your Spirits High!

We had a marvellous evening at our Summer Extravaganza on Wednesday evening. 

The children showcased amazing talent on their instruments from piano, violin, guitar and
saxophone. 

Our choir were amazing singing their hearts out! We are so proud of all the musicians in our
school family - they shine like stars! 



SUMmer
FAIR!



WE RAISED
£2897.57!



Iknoor was awarded Dancer of the Week at Streetdance Club!

Jake plays for Newton Athletic and was awarded the
Managers Player of the year! He also plays for Saughall and
was awarded a medal as his team won the tournament!

Toby plays for Chester Nomads and received two trophies,
one for a great season and the other for being the Best Net-
Buster!

Sophie received two certificates, a badge and a medal, for
coming third place in a dance competition!

Max plays for Newton Athletic and was awarded Sporting
Person of the year! Pepe and Kostian were awarded Players
Player of the Year!

Amelie and Eva both swam 250 metres in the great North
Swim!

Mateo ran 5K in an Inflatable obstacle Run!

Noah plays for received Christleton New Scene and was
awareded this year's Clubman Award!

Aimee took part in a swimming gala for Ellesmere Port on
Saturday, She swam in 5 races and did particularly well in the
2 length freestyle where she finished a close second!

Niall won a triathlon, swimming 150 metres, cycling 4K and
running 1200 metres!

Ollie won a Golden Boot for being a top goal scorer for his
football team!

Letting
Their Light

Shine!



Let's celebrate!

George D

Hamish R

Ava W

Ranim A H

The following children received a class honour for letting their light shine this week!

Oliver R-P

Aryan M

Lucas H

Saaya A

Adam E

Alfie G

Harrison MElissa C

Many happy returns to
all our birthday buddies!

We hope you enjoy your
birthday book!

Georgi G Nathan M

.
.

Harrison, Bonnie,Harrison, Bonnie,
Phoebe, Marina, Oliver,Phoebe, Marina, Oliver,
Jac, William, Sharvesh,Jac, William, Sharvesh,
Branson and George C!Branson and George C!



.Key Dates 

Sing-along Shine-along 2pm20th June

25th June

Year 6 Transition Day: Catholic High25th June

Year 6 Transition Day: Bishops High

24th June Sports For Schools Athlete Visit 

25th June

25th June

25th June

Year 6 Transition Day: Upton High

Year 6 Transition Day: Queens Park High

Passion For Learning Club Trip

27th June House of Hoole Meeting 8.30am

22nd June

23rd June

Midsummer Watch Parade (2pm)

Midsummer Watch Parade (2pm)

20th June School Market Place 3pm - 4pm

28th June Year 2 Trip and Sleepover

 1st July Team RM Made In Italy Visit

 1st July Year 1 Sports Day 1.45pm

2nd July

2nd July

Year 5 Sports Day 1.45pm

Year 4 Brass Concert in School Hall 2.30pm

3rd July Year 6 Sports Day 1.45pm

4th July General Election: Sandwiches available only



.Key Dates 

8th-12th July Reports Week

23rd July Year 6 Leaver’s Party 4-6pm

24th July Year 6 Guard of Honour 3.30pm

17th July

10th July

11th July

Y6 Leavers’ Service at All Saints’ Church 1.45pm

Year 6 Production 6pm

Year 6 Production 6pm

25th July - 2nd September Summer Holidays

House of Hoole Meeting 8.30am

3rd September Pupils return to school

5th July Year 2 History Walk to Chester City Centre

5th July Year 4 Sports Day 1.45pm

11th July

8th July Team RJ Made In Italy Visit

8th July Year 3 Sports Day 1.45pm

9th July Cathedral AmaSing Concert (selected pupils) 

10th July Reception’s Sports Day

12th July Year 2 Sports Day v

Sing-along Shine-along 2pm18th July

19th July Year 3 Trip to Liverpool





HOOLE COMMUNITY CENTRE
W O U L D  L I K E  T O  I N V I T E  A L L
C H I L D R E N  A N D  T H E I R
P A R E N T S / G U A R D I A N S  W H O  W I L L
B E  S T A R T I N G  I N  R E C E P T I O N  A T
H O O L E  C H U R C H  O F  E N G L A N D
P R I M A R Y  S C H O O L  I N  S E P T E M B E R
2 0 2 4 ,  T O  O U R  N E W  S T A R T E R
M O R N I N G !

T h i s  i s  a  b r i l l i a n t  o p p o r t u n i t y  t o  m e e t  y o u r  n e w
c l a s s m a t e s  a n d  m a k e  s o m e  n e w  f r i e n d s  b e f o r e
t h e  b i g  d a y  i n  S e p t e m b e r !  W e ’ l l  p r o v i d e  g a m e s ,
c r a f t s  a n d  s q u a s h  f o r  t h e  k i d s  a n d  H o b s o n ’ s
C a f é  w i l l  b e  o p e n  f o r  t e a ,  c o f f e e  a n d  b r e a k f a s t
f o r  t h e  g r o w n - u p s .  

N o  b o o k i n g  r e q u i r e d ,  j u s t  t u r n  u p  o n  t h e  d a y .  

P l e a s e  n o t e  t h a t  p a r e n t a l  s u p e r v i s i o n  i s  
r e q u i r e d  a t  t h i s  s e s s i o n .  

C o n t a c t  S o p h i e  o n
v o l u n t e e r @ h o o l e c o m m u n i t y c e n t r e .
o r g . u k

o r  0 1 2 4 4  3 4 2 7 4 1  
f o r  m o r e  i n f o r m a t i o n ’

T U E S D A Y  
2 0 T H  A U G U S T

F R O M  1 0 A M - 1 2 P M




